
Offensive  struggles,
turnovers too much for Lady
Cats  to  overcome  against
Eudora

Louisburg junior Emma Prettyman rips the ball away from a
Eudora player Friday at Eudora High School. The Lady Cats fell
to the Cardinals, 48-34.

EUDORA — Every team coming off a two-week hiatus is bound to
be a little rusty here and there, and that was what the
Louisburg girls suffered from Friday at Eudora.

In its first game back from the holiday break, the Lady Cats
struggled offensively to get any of kind of rhythm – that was
until the fourth quarter.

By then it was too late, as early shooting woes and turnovers
led to a 48-34 loss to Eudora at Eudora High School.

“I felt we played well defensively, but we just couldn’t get
our timing down on offense,” Louisburg coach Adrianne Lane
said. “We had a lot of good looks at the basket, but just
couldn’t get shots to fall.”

The Lady Cats (4-2) scored just 12 first half points, but
still trailed just 19-12 at halftime thanks to their defense.
Louisburg held Eudora to just 23 percent shooting and forced
19 turnovers.
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One of the differences in the game proved to be Eudora’s
Harper Schriener. The Cardinal senior scored a game-high 22
points and pulled down 14 rebounds from the point guard spot.

Delaney Wright and Delanie Tally stayed with Schriener most of
the night and made things difficult, but she still found ways
to get big baskets down the stretch.

“Harper is a great basketball player, she is very smart and
handles the ball so well,” Lane said. “I thought overall, we
did do a good job guarding her. We also knew where she was at,
and we knew when to double if needed. 

“I felt like Delaney Wright and Delanie Tally did a great job
guarding Harper together to help us fight back into the game.”

Louisburg Jordan Mynsted looks to put up a shot in the middle
of three Eudora defenders Friday. Mynsted scored a team-high
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15 points.
Louisburg was down 30-13 midway through the third quarter, but
the Lady Cats battled back to make it a game. A pair of Jordan
Mynsted baskets brought the Lady Cats to within seven on a
couple different occasions in the fourth, but could get no
closer.

Eudora ended the game on a 9-3 run to seal the win over the
Lady Cats. The Cardinals also did some damage at the free-
throw line as they converted 23 of 33 opportunities, while
Louisburg got to the line just 11 times.

“I was very proud of the girls to not give up and battle back
the way they did,” Lane said. “The last nine minutes of the
game we executed offensively and made a great comeback.” 

Mynsted led the Louisburg charge with a team-high 15 points to
go along with seven rebounds and five blocked shots. Junior
Adyson Ross also finished in double figures with 11 and eight
rebounds.

Junior Emma Prettyman was also strong on the glass with a
team-high 13 rebounds to go along with four points.

Louisburg will have to wait a little longer to rebound from
the loss as its game with Bonner Springs that was scheduled
for tonight, has been postponed due to a high number of covid
cases within the Bonner program.

The Lady Cats will return to action Friday when they host
Baldwin as they try to avenge one of their two losses on the
year.

LOU 8 4 9 13 — 34

EUD 12 7 14 15 — 48

LOUISBURG (4-2): Jordan Mynsted 6-18 3-5 15; Adyson Ross 5-13
0-0 11; Emma Prettyman 1-7 2-2 4; Brianne Kuhlman 1-3 1-2 3;



Emma Lohse 0-2 1-2 1. Totals: 13-52 7-11 34. 3-point field
goals: 1, (Ross)


